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NRC TO HOLD PUBLIC MEETING ON PROPOSAL TO TERMINATE
LICENSE OF SHELWELL SERVICES, INC., HEBRON, OHIO
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New Date for meeting previously scheduled for January 13

kkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkhkkkhkkhkkkkkkkkkkhkkhkkhkkhkkkkkkkkkkkkhkkkkkkkkkk

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff will hold a public
meeting on February 2 on the request by Shelwell Services, Inc.,
to terminate its NRC license. The Shelwell facility is located
at 645 East Main Street, Hebron, Ohio.

The meeting will start at 7 p.m. at AmeriHost Hotel, 122
Arrowhead Boulevard, in Hebron, Ohio.

The NRC staff will discuss the license termination process,
present an update on its reviews and inspections of the company,
receive comments from members of the public, and respond to
guestions.

Shelwell is licensed by the NRC to use radioactive material
in well-logging and tracer studies of oil and gas wells. In
January of last year, the company asked the NRC to terminate its
license, as it will no longer be using radioactive material in
its business.

NRC inspectors in November of last year conducted
radiological surveys at Shelwell along with an NRC contractor,
Oak Ridge Institute for Science and Education. The special
inspection was observed by a representative from the Ohio
Department of Health. Results from the inspection will be
discussed at the meeting.

A small volume of contaminated soil and nine sealed
radiation sources stored at the facility will need to be removed
prior to NRC terminating the company’s license. After removal of
the waste and sources, NRC inspectors will survey the storage
building to ensure that the site is suitable for unrestricted
use.



In 1983, Shelwell accidentally drilled into a cesium-137
sealed source which caused the spread of radioactive
contamination. The company substantially decontaminated the site
following the event and recently completed additional cleanup
activities.

NRC is currently preparing an environmental assessment of
Shelwell’'s license termination request and the final findings
will be published in a Federal Register notice prior to a
decision by the NRC staff.
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Note: This meeting was previously announced in News Release NRC-
[11-98-61, issued December 30, 1998



